CARDINHAM SCHOOL



CARDINHAM SCHOOL, CARDINHAM, BODMIN, CORNWALL, PL30 4BN

Headteacher: Mrs Ingrid Bennett Telephone: 01208 821326

Email: secretary@cardinham.cornwall.sch.uk

Website: www.cardinhamschool.co.uk

Friday 20th March 2020

Friday 20th March 2020 RE: School Closures

Part of the Truro and Penwith Academy Trust

Dear Parent or Carer,

In line with the recent Government announcements, all schools will be closing from the end of the school day on Friday 20th March.

Also in line with the Government expectations, children of key workers and vulnerable pupils will be able to attend an educational setting. In order to allow us to plan suitable provision for these children all TPAT schools will be closed for to all pupils on *Monday 23rd March and Tuesday 24th March*. In order to have a long term sustainable plan we have decided to open Lanivet School for Cardinham pupils of key workers and vulnerable pupils. Cardinham School will be closed.

We will be applying the Government guidance on the definition of Key Worker roles. Today, Cardinham School has tried to contact as many families as possible – please contact us if you have questions. If eligible, you will be contacted individually with the details of the provision for your child/children by 5pm Tuesday but we will try to get this information to you as early as possible.

We will use the school communication system (text or email) to keep you updated on this evolving situation.

All parents/carers, please be aware that if we <u>do not</u> contact you by Monday or Tuesday next week, then your children will be expected to stay at home in your care.

Thank you for your support and understanding at this challenging time.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs I Bennett

Dr J Blunden OBE and Ingrid Bennett

Chief Executive Headteacher

Truro and Penwith Academy Trust Cardinham Primary School